Town of New Paltz Planning Board 
FINAL Minutes 
October 16, 2013
Agenda:
PB 2013-14, Green Taxi, 235 Main St., Simplified Site Plan

PB 2013-13, Dunkin Donuts, 250 Main St., Site Plan
PB 2013-14, Black Creek Crossing/Alpenaster, 19 Evergreen Ln., Lot Line Revision

PB 2013-16, K & E Beverage, 255 Main St., Sign Plan

PB 2010-14, Wilmorite/SUNY Park Point, 141 Route 32 S., Site Plan
Present:  Dave Clouser, George Lithco, Mike Calimano, Lyle Nolan, Tom Powers, Lagusta Yearwood, Peter Muller
Board Member(s) absent:  Eileen Banyra, Lynn Bowdery, Tim Rogers
 Chairman Calimano called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm.  
MINUTES

September 23, 2013 minutes presented.
Motion to accept these minutes made by Lagusta Yearwood.
2nd by Peter Muller.
Lyle Nolan abstains.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

PUBLIC COMMENT ON ISSUES OTHER THAN PUBLIC HEARINGS

None
PUBLIC HEARINGS 
PB 2013-14, Black Creek Crossing/Alpenaster, 19 Evergreen Ln., Lot Line Revision

A motion to open the public hearing is made by Peter Muller.
2nd by Lyle Nolan.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

James Webba, the potential buyer of one of the lots, states that he is in favor of the lot line revision.  He tells the Board the developer, Anthony Abei, is on his way.

APPLICATION REVIEWS 
PB 2013-14, Green Taxi, 235 Main St., Simplified Site Plan

Mohammad Sadiq appears before the Board.  Mike Calimano states how he is applying for site plan waivers with a simplified site plan.  Dave Clouser hands out his review comments to the Board members.  He states how this is a change of use from a tax/accounting office to a taxi service office.  This will not be a taxi stop, it is just an office.  He states how it does meet the parking requirements.  He spoke with Building Inspector, Stacy Delarede, and she agrees.  Peter Muller questions how the parking requirements can stay the same if it is a change of use.  Dave Clouser states that the building, including the barber shop within it, have more parking than required.  

A motion to make this a Type II SEQR determination is made by Mike Calimano.

2nd by Lyle Nolan.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

A motion to waive site plan, and authorize this simplified site plan, subject to the restrictions on the proposed use that were offered by the applicant, as set forth in the narrative supplement to the application, as stated below:
· Hours of operation will be limited to start at 8 am and end at 5 pm

· No more that 2 taxis will be operated from this location

· This site will not be used as a taxi stop

· Customers will not wait inside or outside of the office

· There is a refuse company scheduled to pick up trash from the building

· There is one bathroom in the office for use by employees
· There will be no radio dispatch, and no dispatcher.  A cell phone will be used to answer customer calls

This motion was made by Peter Muller.

2nd by Lyle Nolan.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

PB 2013-13, Dunkin Donuts, 250 Main St., Site Plan
There is no one present to represent Dunkin Donuts.  Mike Calimano states how there have been no new submissions from them yet.  There is discussion on what type SEQR this application will be, and whether a coordinated SEQRA review is necessary.  The application would not be ready for referral to the County until the situation with the utility easement can be clarified.  The Board will wait until the revised site plans are submitted before making any determinations.
PB 2013-14, Black Creek Crossing/Alpenaster, 19 Evergreen Ln., Lot Line Revision

Anthony Aebi and Barry Medenbach come before the Board to discuss his application for a lot line revision in his subdivision on Evergreen Lane.  Mike Calimano states how at the last meeting, the Board requested that the site plan be revised to show distances from buildings to lot lines, as well as request waivers.  This has all been done.
Dave Clouser mentions how these two lots will still have to meet the conditions of the original subdivision.  Mike Calimano says that the next steps will be to make the SEQRA determination and then close the public hearing.

Dave Clouser goes over all of the requirements to declare this a negative declaration under SEQRA.

A motion to make this a negative declaration under SEQRA is made by Lagusta Yearwood.

2nd by Peter Muller.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

A motion to close the public hearing is made by Peter Muller.

2nd by Tom Powers.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

A motion to waive the improvement requirements from Town Code Section 121.17 B and 121.2A, because this lot line revision is subject to the existing conditions of the original subdivision, is made by Lyle Nolan.
2nd by Tom Powers.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

A motion to grant preliminary approval is made by Tom Powers.

2nd by Lyle Nolan.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

There is discussion on the fact that none of the lots in this existing subdivision can be further subdivided.  Mike Calimano reminds the applicant that the final maps won’t be signed until the account is paid in full.

A motion to waive a public hearing on the final subdivision plan, due to the absence of public interest in the application, and grant final approval, with the condition that the concrete markers be placed at the three locations of the triangle, is made by Peter Muller.

2nd by Lagusta Yearwood.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

PB 2013-16, K & E Beverage, 255 Main St., Sign Plan
Tom Walsh of Sign Language comes before the Board on behalf of Bill Brosnan of K & E Beverage.  The Board looks over the submitted sign proposal.  There is discussion on the type of landscaping that will need to be used in the planter where the sign will be, and how it relates to the approved site plan.

Tom Walsh states how the base of the sign, which is made to represent the lower portion of a beer bottle, is actually a skirted base that hides the sign pole.  He states that the cabinet of the sign is within the allowable size, as it is 18 square feet.

Lagusta Yearwood questions if this will then use up all of the allowable signage for the site, including the signage on the building.  Tom Walsh states that it doesn’t if the area of the bottle is excluded, as 18’ is the allowable size for the free standing sign.

There is continued discussion on whether or not the skirting is considered part of the sign.  Mike Calimano states that it is not really the job of the Planning Board to interpret the code.  By incorporating the base of the bottle into the sign itself, it then exceeds the allowable square footage.  If it is determined by the Building Inspector to be part of the sign area, then the applicant will need to go before the ZBA for a variance.  If they don’t want to do that, they will have to remove the area in question, and re-design the sign.
Mike Calimano states that he will refer this back to the Building Inspector for her determination, and this will again be addressed at the next meeting on October 28, 2013.  Lagusta Yearwood states that she does like the sign, as it dresses up the pole.  Mr. Walsh then addresses Mr. Lithco with his thoughts as to the design of another sign.  The Planning Board would also like the landscaping to be depicted on the next rendering.
OLD BUSINESS

None

PLANNING BOARD ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS DISCUSSION
Mike Calimano asks George Lithco to address the Board concerning the proposed new R-V Zoning amendment.  Mr. Lithco goes over this new proposal which would amend Section 140-20.B (5) (c), and adds definitions of a municipal water supply/facility and a central water supply/facility, as well as amend the water supply requirement of the R-V Zoning District regulations.  

Mike Calimano requests a motion for a memo to be sent to the Town Board recommending approval for this amendment as well as the new definitions.  Motion is made by Peter Muller.

2nd by Lagusta Yearwood.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

Mike Calimano asks George Lithco to address the Board concerning the proposed new amendment to Chapter 140, with regards to Accessory Apartments.  Mr. Lithco goes over this new proposed amendment.  
Mike Calimano requests a motion for a memo to be sent to the Town Board recommending approval for this amendment.  Motion is made by 

2nd by 

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

There is a brief discussion on the upcoming CVS/Stop N Shop Filling Station application, as there is a member of the audience who would like more information.  Mike Calimano states that the Board is in receipt of this application, but it isn’t on tonight’s agenda.  The initial review for this application will be on October 28, 2013.  Lagusta Yearwood inquires as to whether there is any type of code that prevents the town from becoming lined with gas stations.  Mike Calimano states that there is code in place that requires the distance between stations to be over 2,000 feet.  Though there are stations existing now that may be closer, either because they were built before zoning went into effect, or received a variance.
Lyle Nolan leaves the meeting.  Lynn Bowdery sits in his place.
PB 2010-14, Wilmorite/SUNY Park Point, 141 Route 32 S, Site Plan

Tom George, Jim McKenna and Darius Chafizadeh appear before the Board.  Dave Clouser hands out the latest draft of the fiscal impact analysis that was done by CGR.  He discusses changes from the 10/10/13 draft version.  Dave Clouser states how this all needs to be synthesized into the FEIS.  Lynn Bowdery states how they need a bit more time to review this latest version, as they only received it today.  Mike Calimano asks everyone to get any questions or comments to him by Wednesday.  If the Board members have any other comments on the draft of the FEIS that Dave Clouser has been working on, please get them to him as soon as possible.  Lagusta Yearwood wants to be sure that the other memos from the ENCB and from Spider Barbour are incorporated.  She doesn’t consider these to be public comments, but comments from town consultants.  There is continued discussion on buffers, distances, purposes, etc. with regards to the Town’s wetlands law; although the law cannot be enforced at this time, the Town is appealing its invalidation.  If the decision is reversed, the law would apply to this application.  Discussion with the applicant’s representatives indicated that the site plan generally provides a 50’ buffer from the federal wetlands shown on the site plan.
Peter Muller has concerns as to who will be paying for the “consultants” that will be needed to monitor phases of this project.  Mike Calimano states how we need to make a list for any staff that would be required that would be unique to this project.

Jim McKenna asks if the public hearing will be one night.  Mike Calimano states that we will have to see how it goes; we may hold them during both November meetings.

Mike Moriello raises some questions on public notification and timing for getting this document circulated.

Darius Chafizadeh asks about the process of getting to the findings statement.  There is conversation how the public hearing will be used to discuss only what is new information since the submittal of the DEIS.  The Board will request that comments be restricted to those areas, and that will be noted in the public hearing notice.  If needed to ensure that the public and involved agencies have adequate opportunity to comment of the FEIS, there may need to be a second meeting in December.

It was noted that SEQRA does not require a public hearing on the FEIS.  To the extent that there is public comment on those areas where new information is available, Mike Calimano stated that the Board would consider responding to such comments in the Board’s findings statement.  Darius Chafizadeh stated that procedure would be acceptable to the applicant.

There is discussion on the site plan, and how it is about 90% complete in its review.

A motion to adjourn the meeting is made by Lynn Bowdery.

2nd by Lagusta Yearwood.

All others present in favor.

Meeting adjourned.
These minutes respectfully submitted by Kelly O’Donnell

